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WESTERN ZONE MINUTES

Hyatt Regency at The Arch
St. Louis, Missouri
September 10 -- September 16, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 8:00am by Dale Ammon, Western Zone Non-Coach Director.  All Western Zone LSCs were represented.  Elected and appointed officers present were:  Sean Redmond, Coach Director, Cathy Vaughan, Western Zone Championship Meet Coordinator, Debbie Baldwin, Secretary/Treasurer, Mike Dilli, Officials Chair, Maria Davila, Athlete Representative, Veronica Hernandez, D & I and April Walkley, Safe Sport Coordinator. 
WELCOME:  Former Zone Directors and Juan Caraveo, Sport Development Manager. 
INTRODUCTIONS:  The Leadership of USA Swimming, Tim Hinchey, CEO, Mike Unger, VP & CEO of Technical/Sport, Joel  Shinofield, Managing Director of Sport Development and Bob Vincent, Board Chair.  Mike Unger shared the reasoning for the proposal raising the Club dues.  There has been no increase since the mid 1980s but there have been dramatic increases in the support provided to the clubs.  The proposal is that an existing club dues would rise from $70.00 to $250.00.  The seasonal clubs would go from $40.00 to $70.00.  New clubs would go from $70.00 to $500.00 for the first year and then $250.00 thereafter.  Also, there are mechanisms in place to support hardship cases.  These increases would go into effect as of the 2021 year.  Tim Hinchey expressed his hope for improved communication.  Joel Shinofield has put a group in place to provide enhanced team services.  This group is made up of Jamie Lewis and Juan Caraveo and is led by Brenden Hansen.  Bob Vincent encouraged the body to go online and read the minutes of the Board meetings and become aware of the changes being proposed and put in place.   

M/S/P  Motion to approve the minutes from the September, 2018 meeting.
NOMINATIONS


Non-Coach Director – Dale Ammon – elected by acclamation


Championship Meet Coordinator – Jody Rash – elected by acclamation
MEET BIDS -- 2021

AGE GROUP

M/S/P
SN – Elk Grove Aquatics Club and Host to be held the week following the Senior Zone Meet


SENIOR CHAMPIONSHIP


No potential host because the meet is cost prohibitive.
M/S/P
Robert Broyles proposed the fees be increased for both meets.  Starting with the 2020 meets the fee for individual events will raise from $9.00 to $15.00 and relay events will raise from $16.00 to $25.00. 

M/S/P
Proposal that $5.00 from both the individual and relay events will go to the Western Zone with the remaining going to the host.
Candidates for positions on the USAS Board introduced themselves.

MEET BIDS – SENIOR CHAMPIONSHIP -- 2021
M/S/P
CC – Clovis Swim Club -- date to be determined
M/S/P
 Consent Agenda – All reports on WZ website

M/S/P
Proposal from AG Business Meeting that all 200s of stroke for the 11/12 age group be prelims and finals events instead of timed finals events.
Open Water Championship will be held on 9/29/19 in Coronado, CA

M/S/P
LSC contribution of $.10 to the D.E.&I. fund be reworded to include ALL athletes not just Premiere Year Around athletes 
Safe Sport Coordinator – April Walkley – Goal is to get all 807 LSC club teams recognized in the Safe Sport Recognition Program by next year.  Currently there are 13 clubs that are recognized and 215 that have started the process.  
Diversity & Inclusion Coordinator – Veronica Hernandez – D&I is now DE&I.  Tag line is educate, initiate and celebrate.  DE&I has grown beyond just camps and meets, it now includes lesson, beginner meets and leadership summits.  A host for the camp still needs to be finalized.  
Athlete Representative – Maria Davila – There is now an Instagram page (@WZSwimming) for Western Zone athletes.  National Leadership is encouraging LSCs to hold local leadership summits.  
New Business – Heather Thomas – 
M/S/P
Motion to eliminate the word “first” from 11.2.1

M/S/F
Clint Benton motioned that the By-Laws #105.2 be modified to add “any known financial changes should be distributed at least 20 days prior to the start of the annual meeting”. 
M/S/P  Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted by

Debbie Baldwin, Secretary/Treasurer

